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3 March 2022 
 
 
Dear Steve 
 
Joint Escalation and Intervention Arrangements 
 
Under the Joint Escalation and Intervention Arrangements, the Welsh Government meets 
with Audit Wales and Healthcare Inspectorate Wales twice a year to discuss the overall 
assessment of each Health Board, Trust and Special Health Authority in relation to the 
arrangements. 
 
A tripartite meeting has recently taken place and I write now to let you know your health 
board’s status.   
 
On the basis of the tripartite group discussion, Welsh Government officials will be 
recommending to the Minister that the escalation status of Hywel Dda University Health 
Board remains at ‘enhanced monitoring’. 
 
The group acknowledged the good leadership within the organisation.  Whilst the escalation 
level remains unchanged since the last meeting, an issue was raised by the group for you to 
consider, namely: 
 

 There is a need to address the current financial position and financial strategy linked 
to future service and workforce plans;  
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 There is concern around the urgent and emergency care position across the health 
board, with all four acute sites often at high levels of escalation every day; 
 

 The continued workforce challenges within the health board. 
 

In the meantime, Welsh Government colleagues will continue to provide the necessary 
specialised support and advice to address issues raised.  We will continue to have regular 
JET and IQPD meetings with subject specific discussions as and when considered 
necessary. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Judith Paget CBE 
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